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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 19 May 2021, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	The NSAB agenda focussed on it’s standing agenda items, including reports from Sub-Committees.

	Strategic Annual Plan 2021-22

The NSAB received a report on the consultation on the strategic annual plan so far. The main comments made were about raising awareness about safeguarding adults and how to report concerns, nearly all respondents to the Let’s Talk Survey referenced this. The Board therefore considered an updated Communications Plan for the year. All NSAB members were encouraged to share the key call’s to action around safeguarding adults in Newcastle and were directed to a new online toolkit which could be used. Other comments related to informal carers, exploitation, homelessness, training, and poverty reassuringly reflected the existing draft Strategic Annual Plan. The Let’s Talk survey had less engagement than in previous years and Board members committed to continuing to hear from members of the public and adults with care and support needs on their safeguarding adults priorities. A meeting with Healthwatch was scheduled for 20/05/21. The NSAB agreed the Strategic Annual Plan 2021-22 in principle but would make any necessary changes following any further feedback. 

	Learning and Development Committee
The Learning and Development Committee were continuing to look at the multi-agency training programme and delivery options as the roadmap out of Covid progressed. This included needing to look at e-learning options once the current contract with Virtual College ended in August 2021.

	Safeguarding Adults Review Committee

The Safeguarding Adults Review (SAR) Committee are progressing three Safeguarding Adults Reviews and have received a further two referrals. These are both cases involving self-neglect. It was noted that other Safeguarding Adults Boards in the region (and nationally) had seen an increase in SAR referrals and some of these were also in relation to self-neglect. It was queried whether this might be an indirect impact of Covid and what opportunities there were to learn collectively on cases where there might be similarities. The Committee had undertaken a bench-marking exercise against the National Analysis of SARs and were to produce a Committee work-plan in response. 

	Improving Practice Committee 

The Improving Practice Committee had received a presentation on the “York Judgement” which had implications for practice around assessing mental capacity. The Committee discussed the challenges in changing practice and had agreed to share MCA forms/documentation, continue to raise awareness and ensure that training reflected the judgement. The Committee have established a Financial Abuse Task and Finish Group which will look to develop some guidance in this area.

	Learning from fire deaths

Tyne and Wear Fire and Rescue Service presented learning from two fire deaths which occurred in late 2019. Fire fatalities are extremely rare and these two tragic incidents involving members of the Asian community had resulted in extensive prevention, education and awareness work particularly related to cooking and the wearing of loose clothing.

	Liberty Protection Safeguards
The Board received an update from the Liberty Protection Safeguards (LPS) Implementation Group. The group covers Newcastle and Gateshead and is made up of representatives from health and social care organisations who will have a responsible for implementation. The Group is waiting for the draft code of practice to be published, which go through a period of consultation. The Group is aware that national health and social care bodies are lobbying government for the implementation date of April 2022 to be revised. The Board were assured that training around LPS was on the agenda for the group. 

	Reunification of the Probation Service

This would be the last NSAB meeting where the probation service was represented by two organisations. The Community Rehabilitation Company and National Probation Service will come together on 26 June 2021. There weren’t any anticipated significant impacts for the NSAB or operational safeguarding adults practice. The service will be known as The Probation Service. 

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 14 July 2021 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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